
Maiden Bradley with Yarnfield Parish Council
9 Beech Grove, Warminster, Wiltshire, BA12 0AB Tel: 01985 213436

Chairman: Councillor Angus Neish Clerk Mrs Sarah Jeffries MILCM

Minutes of the meeting of Maiden Bradley with Yarnfield Parish Council held at the Village Hall Maiden Bradley on Tuesday 10th June 2014 at 7.30pm.

Present: Councillors

Councillor Angus Neish, Councillor Ben Gunstone, Councillor Patrick Nixon, and Councillor Jerry Rayner.

In attendance: The Parish Clerk, Mrs Sarah Jeffries MILCM, Vicky Howick Rural Policing Unit and 1 member of the public were present at the meeting.

Public Question Time Public Bodies (admissions to meetings) Act 1960 s 1 extended by the LG Act 972 s 100. 
A Parishioner addressed Council on the Knapp fencing; they had kindly agreed to work with the Parish Council on its repair for which the Council is most grateful.

The parishioner’s parish walk about with the Clerk was discussed, Councillor Patrick Nixon asked for a list of items to be highlighted to him, the parishioner and Clerk gave the map produced to Councillor Nixon. The Clerk was directed to send the list she had of the works the parish steward can action, to Councillor Patrick Nixon.
Report for the Rural Police
Vicky reported that no issues have been reported in the last four weeks, nothing significant has happened. It is hoped that some of the significant issues have been addressed re hare coursing and rural thefts. At the end of the year they are to action some joint working with Frome Police and the local farmers in the area. Speeding was mentioned, and discussed. Council thanked Vicky for attending.
14/034 Acceptance of apologies for absence Schedule 12 of the Local Government Act 1972, Under Section 85(1) of the Local Government Act1972, 

Resolved: Wiltshire Council Unitary Councillor Fleur De Rhe Philipe had sent her apologies. Councillor Sarah Fry had sent her apologies due to ill health. Council resolved her reason for absence. Councillor Karen Jenkins was absent, Chairman to contact Councillor Karen Jenkins regarding her absence.
14/035 Chairman’s announcements

Resolved: The Chairman spoke on the great day had by parishioners at the Village Show. He felt that a big thank you should be sent to Mr Mel Thomas and his Committee for the hard work they had put in to make it such a great success.  
The reply from Dr Murrison was read out, it reported his support for the weight limit, and Council will await Fleurs response to his reply.
14/036 Dispensations

Resolved: the Clerk reported that none had been received.
14/037 To receive declarations of interests Local Authorities (Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulations 2012 (SI 2012/1464) (NB this does not preclude any later declarations).

Resolved: none received 
14/038 Exclusion of the Press and Public Standing Order #1c

Resolved: not required
14/039 To receive and sign the minutes of the Full Council meeting held on 13th May  2014 (Previously circulated) LGA 1972 Sch 12 para 41(1)

Resolved:  the minutes were a true record of the meetings decisions, Proposed Councillor Patrick Nixon Seconded Councillor Jerry Rayner.
14/040 New Councillor Vacancy

Resolved: to date no one has come forward. The Clerk would continue to advertise the vacancy.
14/041 Parish Steward/Highways

Resolved: the Clerk was instructed to report to the Community Co-ordinator that the Crossroads looking from High Street to Bruton road, the drain on the left hand side is full of rubbish and the whole area requires a deep clean.
14/042 Defibrillator Project

Resolved: to note that the Chairman has organised the fitting of the Defibrillator, The Clerk was instructed to formally send a letter to the Village Shop to confirm the arrangements for the project that have been verbally agreed.
14/043 Review Knapp Fencing Condition

Resolved: It was agreed that the fencing needs to be in place it was decided historically cars and Lorries have been parked on the Knapp edge and caused issue, hence the fence came about.   The question re the use of Oak or regenerated fencing was discussed. The use of pine with metal brackets so that they slot down with the use of spikes in the ground so there is not a rot problem at the bottom was suggested and agreed. The cost will be approx. £23.00 for every 6 ft. of fencing required. The parishioner who had agreed to help with the project will meet with Councillors to decide the final action required and will come to Council with the final costs.
14/044 Recreational Area Graffiti

Resolved: Councillors Ben Gunstone and Jerry Rayner have the equipment to remove the Graffiti and will take action.
14/045 Forces March Event 

Resolved: it was noted that there was a different organiser this year; they had sadly left the recreational area in a mess. Thanks were given to the Chairman for rolling the area to aid access for the Village Show. It was felt that the Forces March use of the recreational area would need careful consideration next year. Clerk to email the photos to the Forces March organisers highlighting the destruction they had left.
14/045 Planning

14/02661/FUL Location: Stacks Cottage Rodmead Farm Maiden Bradley Warminster BA12 7HP

Proposal: Erect single storey extension to north east elevation

Decision: Approve with Conditions
Decision Date:
01/05/2014

Resolved: to note the decision.

14/046 Annual Parish Plan Review

Resolved: noted the outstanding Parish Plan actions and future actions to complete the plan see pages 9 – 12 of the 2012 Parish Plan & Handbook
14/047 Approval and signing of Parish Accounts for the month of May 2014
Internal Audit Accounts & Audit Regulations 2003 reg 2

Resolved: approved and accounts for May 2014 Treasurers Account £1104.72 Deposit Account £2887.89.
14/047 Payments LGA 1972 s150 (5)
Resolved: reviewed and approved the items of expenditure listed below: 
Invoices

Wages June LGA 1972 s111 Standing Order




£ 335.92
Postage LGA 1972 s111 000884






£   10.12

Travelling Clerk LGA 1972 s111 000885





£   15.22

Heat Light etc LGA 1972 s111000886





£     8.67
K. M. Dike Nurseries Open Spaces act 1906 ss 9 and 10 000887

£ 268.13

Auditing Solutions Audit LGA 1972 s150(5)
000888


£192.00
Receipts 

Upper Deverills Parish Council IT usage contribution 500017


£   15.70

Horningsham Parish Council IT usage contribution 500018


£   15.70

Council noted that the Clerk had moved £900.00 from Account number 07052153 to 00108234 on the 7th June 2014. 

14/048 Internal Audit Report

Resolved: discuss the Internal Auditors report see attached documentation and resolved the below:
· The Council should reconsider the formally recorded value for formal tender action to be taken, ideally reducing it to a more realistic value. Council discussed the suggestion and it was agreed that the tender value be set at £15,000.00
· The Council should give further consideration to the level of retained funds taking appropriate steps to ensure they are increased in line with extant guidance. Council was already working towards a risk & reserves contingency of £3,000.00 it was agreed to work towards over the coming years a risk & reserves contingency of £5,000.00.
· The Council should ensure that any nationally agreed pay awards are applied appropriately to the Clerk’s salary. Council agreed next year to take into consideration that the Clerks salary is increased with the nationally agreed increase during the month it is agreed. 
14/049 Health & Safety Policy
Resolved: that the draft below be resolved proposed Councillor Patrick Nixon Seconded Councillor Jerry Rayner. 

Maiden Bradley with Yarnfield

HEALTH AND SAFETY POLICY

This is the Health and Safety Policy Statement of Maiden Bradley with Yarnfield Parish Council:


Our statement of general policy, below, is based upon that required by virtue of the Health and Safety at Work etc. Act 1974. Although the Council has a single employee, the principles of the Act and its underpinning Regulations as later published are taken by the Council as a minimum requirement for the safe and effective management of the Council and its activities. 

Our statement of general policy is:

· To provide adequate control of the health and safety risks arising from our activities;

· To consult with our staff on matters affecting their health and safety;

· To provide and maintain safe equipment;

· To provide sufficient information, instruction, and supervision of staff, volunteers  and visitors as far as is reasonably practicable;

· To ensure all staff and volunteers are competent in their Council-related activities, and to provide adequate training as far as is reasonably practicable;

· To prevent accidents and activity-related ill health as far as is reasonably practicable;

· To maintain safe and healthy conditions for conducting the Council’s business and the public facilities it provides; and

· To review and revise this Policy as necessary at regular intervals, but at least annually. 
Approved by the Council on:               to be reviewed and re-affirmed at the Annual Parish Council Meeting 
14/050 Clerks Appraisal

Resolved: Council was pleased with the Clerks work, that she excelled in her position and was thanked her for organising Council at the same time. Councillor Patrick Nixon mentioned that he was surprised at the amount of work required by her professional body to keep her membership of the Institute of Local Council Managers. The Clerk thanked Council for all their kind words and for being such a forward thinking and proactive Council. The Clerk enjoyed her work because of the attitude of the Council.
The Chairman signed the appraisal and Council agreed the Clerks suggested objectives for next year.
National Conference and NALC Bursary Application

Resolved: The Clerk could attend the Conference which will cover the most up to date best practice advised, there will be a section on Community’s challenging times challenging solutions whereby Clerks will share their issues and solutions to those issues funding neighbourhood planning etc are but a few. There will also be a section on maximizing your networking impact and many exhibitors from the sector will be present. The cost of the Conference was noted at £395.00 if booked before the 7th September 2014, the Clerk would share a room with another Clerk, along with the bursary of - £100.00 that Horningsham Parish Council was applying for from NALC this would then bring the cost down to £98.33 per Council instead of the £395.00. This was approved.
14/051 Clerk’s Report

Link Scheme

Resolved: noted that it had received a thank you note from the Link Scheme for the grant cheque which was much appreciated.

Village Show
Resolved: The Chairman reported that he had gone to the Village Hall Committee meeting. It was agreed that the Clerk be instructed to send a thank you letter for all those who had taken part in the organising and running of it.
Council also noted the Clerks report that the Fudge Trust had been successful. The Village Hall had been awarded a Grant of £2500.00 for the Surgery adaptions required.
Frome Town Council
Resolved: noted Clerk had attended the Annual Council Meeting at the Assembly Rooms and was warmly welcomed. The Frome Clerk had indicated joint working on future initiatives between the town and parish council, apprenticeships, training, public transport and maybe collective purchase of energy he felt are worth thinking about. The Clerk had been asked to meet up at a later date if Council approves. Council agreed that the Clerk attend such a meeting.
Website Update

Resolved: that is happy with the format of the website and agreed that the Clerk linked the Facebook pages to it. It was suggested that the Frome Football team were also linked for both the website and Facebook pages.it was agreed that the Clerk would start feeding more information onto the Facebook pages from the various groups that feed to the Clerk local and national information.
Woodland Trees Trust

Resolved: noted the Clerk had actioned the application online and had been informed that the Parish Council will be informed as to whether it is successful in receiving a free tree pack in early September 2014.

14/052  Meetings for Councillors to consider attending

CPRE Annual General Meeting, Wilton House Salisbury 6.30pm talk by Graham Harvey he is the script writer for the BBC programme the Archers and winner of the BP Natural World Book Prize, a reporter on agricultural matters for the Sunday times, New scientist, Farmers weekly etc. his talk is on “A new agriculture for a better countryside” if. 

Resolved: noted the above meeting but declined to attend.
Warminster Area Board 

The Area Board meeting is scheduled for Thursday 3 July, 7pm at Warminster Civic Centre, Warminster, BA12 8LB.  

Resolved: the Clerk attend on the behalf of the Council and report back at the next meeting
14/053 Correspondence received 

Somerset Arms

Resolved: noted the correspondence from the parishioner. The Parish Council is keen for the pub to thrive and wish the new publicans well.
Bobby Trust Van

Resolved: noted the request but declined to support this year.
Splash

Resolved: noted the request but declined to support this year.
Telephone Calls
The Clerk also reported to Council that she had received a telephone call late one evening from a parishioner, outside of the parish regarding what was Grange Farm now Yarnfield Manor, reported thoughts of possible planning breaches. She had emailed the Chairman to alert him of this call. Council noted the report from the Clerk 
Council noted that all Email Correspondence received by the Clerk has been emailed or posted to Councillors. A list can be requested from the Clerk, if required.

Wiltshire CCG sets out plans for more care in the Community, Neighbourhood Tasking Group Minutes, Warminster Our Community Matters Blog, and Volunteers Week, First World War Commemorations event invite and the Police and Crime Commissioner for Wiltshire and Swindon invite

Booklets & Brochures on the below list were also received.

Clerks Magazine

Clerks & Council 

14/054 Parish Clerks Delegated Powers LGA 1972 s101

Resolved: none used 
14/055 Notice of items to be taken into consideration at the next meeting 

Resolved: the below list:
Annual Audit of Play Area Sheets & Knapp Area

Submit VAT Claim

PAYEE payment due

Annual Newsletter
Councillor Jerry Rayner to collect the Warrior compost

14/056 Items for Parish Newsletter & Notice Boards

Resolved: brief of the minutes on the noticeboards, on Facebook and in the Parish News
14/057 Date of the next meeting

Resolved: that Tuesday 8th July 2014 is the date of the next meeting. The Parish Meeting will start at 7.30pm. All are welcome to attend.

The Meeting finished at 8.21pm 
Maiden Bradley with Yarnfield Parish Council recognises and accepts its responsibility for providing a safe and healthy environment for its members; staff; volunteers; visitors; and for anyone affected by its activities.


The Council maintains this policy for the management of health and safety as its top priority and will do all that is reasonably practicable to ensure effective organisation and planning are established and maintained. The Council will also ensure that appropriate and effective audit and review mechanisms are used to inform the work of the Council, which undertakes to commit appropriate resources to manage health and safety.
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